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UPCOMING EVENTS IN OCTOBER 
October 3rd 
 7:45—FCA Meeting 
 3:30—Ham Radio Club Meeting 
 3:00—Help Save The Next Girl Club Meeting 
 3:30—Art and National Art Honor Society Club Meeting 
 3:45  - ESports practice  
 7:00—Drama Performance—Willie Wonka,Jr. Opening Night 
October 4th 
 7:45—Red Cross Club Meeting  
 9:00—ECPI Representative in the Career Center 
 Lunches—Josten’s Graduation Orders Make-up day. 
 3:30—Terrier TV Club meeting 
 3:45—ESports practice 
October 5th 
 3:30—Terrier TV club meeting 
 3:45—ESports practice 
 7:00—Drama Performance—Willie Wonka, Jr. 
October 6th 
 3:45—ESports practice 
 1:30—Outdoor Adventure Club Hike-Chestnut Ridge Trail 
 2:30—Drama Performance– Willie Wonka, Jr.  
October 7th 
 1:30—Hollins University Representative in the Library 
October 8th 
 Underclassmen Picture Retakes 
 1:00—JMU representative in the Library 
October 9th 
 8:00—Indoor Track Interest Meeting—Main Gym 
 11:40—Ferrum College representative in the Library 
 1:25—Early Dismissal 
October 10th         October 21st 
 7:45—FCA meeting   3:30—Leo Club Meeting 
 7:45—BETA Club practice   7:00—Partnering for the Privilege Meeting 
 9:00—ASVAB Testing—Library      October 22nd 
 9:30—PE field trip—Putt Putt  Major Clarity Meetings-History Classes 
 3:30—Ham Radio Club Meeting      October 24th 
October 11th     Major Clarity Meetings—Hlth/PE class 
 End of 1st grading period   Field Trip—DECA—Holiday Inn Tanglewood 
October 12th     Field Trip—Mrs. Boush’s Class– Bonsack Meth. 
 Competitive Cheer—Invitational  7:45—FCA Meeting 
 Marching Band—Lynchburg Contest  3:30—Ham Radio Club Meeting 
October 15th            October 25th 
 6:00—After Prom Meeting   Report Cards Sent Home  
 7:00—BETA Club Induction   Major Clarity Meetings—Hlth/PE class 
October 16th            October 26th 
 3:30—Knitting Club Meeting   7:00—German Students—-Kings Dominion 
October 17th     Marching Band— Preview of Champions 
 7:45—FCA Meeting           October 29th  
 3:30—Ham Radio Club Meeting  Field Trip-Mrs. Boush’s Class-Vinton Library 
 7:00—Fall Choir Concert   2:00—Randolph College Representative-CC 
October 18th              October 30th 
 3:30—Sowing Club Meeting   2:00—Bridgewater College Rep.—Career Center 
October 19th              October 31st 
 PSAT at WBHS               7:45—FCA Meeting 
 Marching Band Contest—Bassett  3:30—Ham Radio Club Meeting 

** More events and club 

meeting will be added as 
the month progresses but 
this is what is on the cal-
endar at this time.  Up-
dates will be included on 
the weekly This week’s 
events emails.  Sports and 
other practices are not 
included in this list.  The 
Sports schedules are in-
cluded in this newsletter 
beginning on page 25. 



 
 
 
 
 
Dear School Community,  
 
I’m excited to tell you about a very special program I’m coordinating at our school in conjunction with 
Crayola. It’s called Crayola ColorCycle – an amazing program devised to repurpose used markers rather 
than sending them to landfills! 
 
The ColorCycle program has repurposed more than 70 tons of expended markers in the United States 
and Canada since 2013, and uses the most advanced plastic conversion technologies available today 
to make wax compounds for asphalt and roofing shingles as well as to generate electricity that can be 

used to heat homes, cook food, and power vehicles.  
 
Please help support our efforts by sending your kids in with any used markers you may have around 
the house- even non-Crayola brands! Highlighters and dry erase markers can also be included. Your 
child can bring any used markers to Room 148 for recycling! 
 
Thank you in advance for participating! With the help of parents like you across the country, the Cray-
ola ColorCycle program can continue to keep tons of plastic out of landfills each year. 
 
Remember, don’t throw out that used marker—ColorCycle it! 
 
Kristen Colvin 
Algebra II 
Algebra, Functions, and Data Analysis 

The Red Cross Club is doing a Care Kit Drive from October 
7-28, 2019.  If you want to donate any items for these Care 
Kits, you can drop them with Ms. Lilley in Room 117.   

The following items are requested. 

 Travel shave gel 
 Toothbrush 
 Travel size toothpaste 
 Travel size body wash 
 ]Travel size hand lotion 
 Travel size shampoo 
 Travel size conditioner 
 Travel size deodorant 
 Facial tissues 
 Washcloths 
 Comb  
 Soap 
 Youth toothbrush 
 Crayons (small boxes) 
 Activity/color books 

OUR ART  
DEPARTMENT 
NEEDS YOUR 

HELP! 
We need about a  zillion plastic  

bottle caps (any size any color) for 

an art project. Please save and 

bring them to the WBHS Office! 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjQ3fSn6fjkAhXrYd8KHbeUA3wQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hiclipart.com%2Ffree-transparent-background-png-clipart-mdfda&psig=AOvVaw1DBhResZwCF9hKMoDS-MzS&ust=1569942325397454


2020-2021 FAFSA completion assistance 

FAFSA-free-for-all! 
open to all  

no matter where you plan on attending college 

Virginia Western Community College  
Webber Hall, 3rd Floor  

on these Saturdays  

 wh10/19, 11/16, 12/7, 1/18   
walk in any time from 9 am to 1 pm 

 

To complete the Free Application for Federal 
Student Aid (FAFSA), you and your parents (if 
you are a dependent) will need to bring: 

 Your Social Security Number 

 Your Alien Registration Number (if you are not a U.S. citizen) 

 Your 2018 federal income tax returns, W-
2s, and other records of money earned. 
(Note: You may be able to transfer your 
federal tax return information into your 
FAFSA using the IRS Data Retrieval 
Tool.) 

 Bank statements and records of investments (if applicable) 

 Records of untaxed income (if applicable)  

 A FSA ID to sign electronically.  



Guidance News…..  
  CCAP (Community College Access Program) Applications open on October 1st   For 

more info on CCAP text “CCAP2020” to 31996   (Checklist on page 9) 

 Deadline to register for the November 2nd SAT is October 3rd.  Register online at 

http://sat.collegeboard.org 

 Millions of students take the SAT each year as a step on their path to college. 

Visit our site to learn about the test, register, practice, and get your 

scores.sat.collegeboard.org 

 sat.collegeboard.org 

 October 8th 6:00 PM at HVHS Financial Aid Information Night for Parents 

  

 PSAT will be at WBHS on October 19 at 7:45 AM.  Must register in Counseling Office 

and pay by October 11th.  Cost is $30. 

  

 VWCC offers FAFSA completion assistance for everyone!  Open to everyone no mat-

ter where you are applying to school.  Programs on the following Saturdays in Webber 

Hall 3rd Floor from 9:00 – 1:00 

 October 19, November 16, December 7, January 18  (see page 4) 

 

 Students must pay AT LEAST half of their dual enrollment bill by October 21st. 

  

 Students must pay for any AP tests they wish to take by October 21st. 

  

 Margo Taylor 

Counseling Coordinator 

William Byrd High School 

(540) 562-3900 ext. 24014 
 The Beta Club        
Induction Ceremony 

October 15th   

7pm 

Please come! 



Partnering for the Privilege: 
A Safe Teen Driving Program 
 
Dear Parent or Guardian,  
 
You are receiving this mailing because your son or daughter is currently completing the classroom component of driver 
education in Health and PE 10.  As your teen prepares for the privilege of driving, it’s imperative that we do all we can to 
ensure their safety and the safety of those with whom they share the road.  Nine out of ten teen drivers identify their par-
ents as having the greatest influence on their driving behaviors. With that in mind, you and the future teen driver in your 
home are invited to attend together one of the Partnering for the Privilege, Safe Teen Driving presentations offered at 
the Roanoke County high schools. 
 
These presentations bring together parents, students, schools, law enforcement, and community resources in an effort to 
promote safe and responsible driving. The programs are open to the public but the target audience includes students who 
are taking Driver Education or those preparing for the licensing process this school year and their parents/guardians.  
 
The program agenda will include: 

· The unique characteristics and risks of teen drivers 
· The important role parents play in the teen driving experience 
· An overview of the driver education program 
· Teen traffic laws and the graduated licensing restrictions  
· Insuring the teen driver 
· A parent’s perspective of a teen crash 

 
You are invited to attend a presentation on any of the following dates. If the meeting at your child's school is not conven-
ient, you are encouraged to attend a meeting at another school.  The programs begin at 7:00 p.m. and are approximately 
ninety minutes long.  If your child is unable to attend any of the presentations there will be an alternate assignment given 
by their teacher so that your child will cover the information presented on these evenings.  Parents are encouraged to re-
view the information in that assignment as well. 
 
  Date    High School      Location 
 October 10 - Thursday   Northside NHS    Auditorium 
 October 15 - Tuesday   Glenvar GMS    Forum 
 October 21 - Monday   William Byrd    WBHS Auditorium 
 October 28 - Monday   Cave Spring/Hidden Valley  HVHS Auditorium 
 
Please feel free to call or email if you have any questions.   
 
Sincerely,  
 
Kevin Burcham 
Supervisor for Health, Physical Education and Driver Education Roanoke County Public Schools      Phone: (540) 562-
3900, ext. 10255       Email at kburcham@rcps.us 
 

Car crashes are the leading cause of death among 16-19 year olds. 
The fatal crash rate per mile driven for teens is nearly 3 x the rate for drivers ages 20 and over  

Half of all teen drivers will be in a crash before they turn 20. 



CONGRATULATIONS  
TO OUR  

2019  
HOMECOMING QUEEN 

MISS ALEXIS DEAN  
AND  

HOMECOMING KING 
MR. SHANE JOHNSON 





 

See You at the Pole 2019 



Submit a Virginia Western application at http://www.virginiawestern.edu   You must qualify for Virginia in-state resi-
dent status.  

 YOUR SOCIAL SECURITY NUMBER (SSN) must be included on the Virginia Western application.   
 Have you taken dual-enrolled classes? YOU must contact the VWCC Recruitment team, Allison Dooley at 

adooley@virginiawestern.edu or Rebecca Kraemer at rkraemer@virginiawestern.edu to confirm your Virginia Western        
application is active, your Social Security Number (SSN) is on your application and to submit a Program/Plan Change form.  

  
Submit a 2020 – 2021 FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid) by February 1, 2020 deadline.  

 Submit 2020-2021 FAFSA at https://studentaid.ed.gov/sa/fafsa   
 Select Virginia Western (federal code: 003760) on the FAFSA as a school to receive your FAFSA information.  FAFSA help 

is at 1-800-4FED-AID.  
 All financial aid information will be communicated through the Virginia Western student’s account Message Center.   

The Virginia Western Office of Financial Aid WILL NOT contact you via phone or mail about your financial aid  applica-
tion. Questions for Virginia Western financial aid staff? Call 1-855-874-6690.  

 2020-2021 FAFSA must be submitted by February 1, 2020 in order for the financial aid review process to begin.  
 The financial aid review process must be completed by March 13, 2020 for CCAP eligibility.  
 Failure to submit FAFSA by stated deadline and failure to complete financial aid process by stated deadline will result  

 in ineligibility for CCAP. No exceptions.  
  
Meet academic placement measures OR pass minimum placement tests by February 1, 2020.   

 Take English and Math placement tests and meet minimum test requirements for CCAP acceptance.   
  Minimum Requirements: English test—Pass ENF 2 or better / Math test—pass at least 3 out of 9 sections.  
 Minimum Placement Measures: high school transcript may reflect 3.0 GPA or 2.7 GPA and completion of Algebra 2.  
  Or student may pass Math SAT with 510 / ACT with 19, English SAT ERW with 460 / ACT with 15.  
 YOU must confirm with the VWCC Recruitment team, Allison Dooley or Rebecca Kraemer, that you meet the testing  

 requirement or the alternative placement measures before the application deadline to ensure success.   
 How to confirm?   
    Attend your high school’s VWCC Advising Day. Visit www.virginiawestern.edu/recruitment for schedule.  
    Sign up for an appointment in your high school Guidance Office.  
    Email Allison Dooley at adooley@virginiawestern.edu or Rebecca Kraemer at rkraem  
  er@virginiawestern.edu to ask them to review your record to confirm placement measure requirements are 
  met for CCAP.  
  
Complete the online CCAP Application at virginiawestern.edu/ccap, October 1, 2019 - February 1, 2020.  

Use your “MyVWCC” login and password to access the application.   
(Note: the Virginia Western application and the CCAP application are two different applications. Both must be submitted.)  

https://studentaid.ed.gov/sa/fafsa
http://www.virginiawestern.edu/recruitment
http://www.virginiawestern.edu/recruitment


  

The Community College Access Program (CCAP) is a public/private tuition funding program offered and  adminis-
tered by Virginia Western Community College Educational Foundation, Inc.  CCAP allows current-year high school  graduates, who meet 
program guidelines, to receive a combination of federal/state financial aid and donor funding up to the cost of tuition. The program covers 
the cost of tuition for up to three (3) years at Virginia Western Community College for all accepted students. CCAP supports as many stu-
dents as possible, based on student need and funds available for the program, but does not guarantee acceptance to every applicant. Text-
books are not included. Course fees and IncludED fees are not included.   

 

 Students are required to provide a personal email address on the Virginia Western application and the CCAP application.  
 CCAP applicants should frequently check for email communications from the Virginia Western Educational Foundation.    
 Once the FAFSA has been submitted, CCAP applicants should check their VWCC student account Message Center and personal email 

account listed on the VWCC application for communications from the Office of Financial Aid.  
 Failure to complete requests from the Office of Financial Aid will prevent financial aid review process to continue (or complete).  
 Students will be notified of conditional CCAP acceptance by the Virginia Western Educational Foundation through their personal email.   

 New CCAP students are required to attend a Virginia Western Discover orientation session in summer after high school graduation 
and complete the online CCAP CSI Survey.   

 CCAP students must maintain a minimum Virginia Western cumulative 2.5 GPA (2.0 GPA for Roanoke City).  Students who do not 
maintain the minimum cumulative GPA at the end of any semester will not be eligible to receive CCAP funds during any future semes-
ter.   

 Note: CCAP will pay for up to 8 credits of developmental coursework, if needed, during the first year of study at Virginia Western. CCAP will not pay 
for developmental coursework after the second semester of the first year.   

 Students must enroll in and stay enrolled in a minimum of 9 credit hours in a specific program of study each semester of CCAP eligi-
bility. CCAP will pay for up to 15 credits if there is not sufficient financial aid to pay tuition. CCAP will only pay tuition for eligible 
courses in a student’s program of study. If funding is available, students may enroll in a maximum of 6 credits during summer semester 
after their first year in CCAP. Students who do not maintain the minimum cumulative GPA at end of summer semester will not be 
eligible to receive CCAP funds during any subsequent semester.  

 Students participating in CCAP are required to participate in a 4 hour service learning opportunity each fall and spring  semester. 
Failure to fulfill this requirement may result in the student being ineligible to receive future CCAP funding.    

 2nd Year & 3rd Year CCAP Acceptance:  1st Year CCAP students MUST submit a 2nd Year CCAP application and FAFSA for their sec-
ond academic year. 2nd Year CCAP students MUST submit a 3rd Year CCAP application and FAFSA for their third academic year. The 
Educational Foundation will send an email to the student’s email address with  application and deadline information in late fall of the 
student’s first semester.   

  
  
  

 

Visit virginiawestern.edu/ccap for complete details.             Email:  ccap@virginiawestern.edu  
Visit our Facebook page at facebook.com/vwccap         Ph: 540-857-7544   

Virginia Western Community College Educational Foundation is a not-for-profit Virginia non-stock corporation (the “Foundation”). The  
Foundation is affiliated with, but independent from, Virginia Western Community College (VWCC). Determining eligibility and awarding of scholarships is 
at the sole discretion of the Foundation. VWCC, its administration and faculty work in partnership with the Foundation to provide eligibility information, but 
VWCC does not participate in determining applicant eligibility or awarding scholarship funds.  

http://www.virginiawestern.edu/ccap
http://www.facebook.com/vwccap
http://www.facebook.com/vwccap


New Databases to Help with Student Research 

 

Roanoke County purchased three new databases this year for high school students to use 
for research.  They are all Gale databases-so they have the same great features. I have in-
cluded links below, but you can find all our databases on the WBHS library webpage. They 
can be accessed at home with the password "terriers".  

If you have any questions, feel free to contact a librarian! 

1. All reliable resources in one location. 

2. Students can upload articles and citations to OneDrive.  

3. Topic finder helps narrow the search 

4. Saves time of searching the web and prepares students for researching in college. 

 

 
 
This cross-curricular database contains resources for high school papers, projects and presenta-
tions. 
 
 

 
 
Reliable reference and multi-media content puts World History topics into context for students.  
 
 

*ACADEMIC ONEFILE* is good for AP, Dual, and Pre-AP students.  Search results are heavy with journal 

articles. 
 

  
Provides millions of articles from over 17,000 scholarly journals and other authoritative 
sources—including thousands of podcasts and transcripts from NPR and CNN as well as videos 
from BBC Worldwide Learning  

https://infotrac.gale.com/itweb/william_bhs?db=SUIC
https://infotrac.gale.com/itweb/william_bhs?db=WHIC
https://infotrac.gale.com/itweb/william_bhs?db=AONE


SPECIAL OLYMPICS 2019 

DRUM LINE & STUDENT ATHLETES  



 We  

  are  

   the  

    Champions! 



 

TEAM Terriers  
Mentoring program. William Byrd High School and Cundiff Elementary School 

The TEAM Terriers mentoring program has officially started for the 2019-2020 school year! The selected high school 
students will serve as role models, supporting the social and emotional growth of elementary students as well as 
strengthening personal leadership, decision making and problem solving skills. 
 
Congrats to the new juniors on being selected to mentor a 4th grade student at W.E. Cundiff. They kicked off the start 
of the year with a dinner where they met their mentees for the first time. The seniors are also back for year two with 
their mentees. To start of their year, the seniors had an ice cream social with their 5th graders during their lunch. The 
TEAM Terriers mentoring program is sponsored by Ms. Gunn, Mr. Hinkle, and Ms. Arrieta. 

LOST AND FOUND ITEMS 
Almost daily we have someone turn in items to put in the lost and found.  Because 
of the lack of storage space, we will put a sticky note on each item on the day it is 
turned into the office and will have it available for only two weeks before taking the 
items to the Goodwill or another charitable organization.  Please 
tell your child that if they are missing an item, please check with 
the front office to see if it has been turned in. The most common 

item to be in lost and found are lunch boxes.  Please know that after a day in lost and 
found we will open the container and throw away any perishable item before it spoils 
and smells.   

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fthumbs.dreamstime.com%2Fb%2Fkids-lunch-box-illustration-26659137.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dreamstime.com%2Fillustration%2Flunch-box.html&docid=uZakN4OL4QV-LM&tbnid=1SbKKNow8BY0KM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwjj


The William Byrd Outdoor Adventure Club will hold a meeting on Wednesday morning October 2nd at 7:45 

am in room 202.  Club members that cannot attend are encouraged to come by Room 202 to pick up the 

Field Trip Form for the first hike of the year.   

Let’s go for a hike! The first outing of the year is scheduled for Sunday October 6th, 2019.  Join us on the  

Chestnut Ridge Trail in Roanoke’s Mill Mountain Park.  It is a 5.4 mile loop trail that is appropriate for most 

levels of hikers including beginners.  Bring along some water, snacks, and make sure to wear appropriate 

shoes because the trail can be rocky in some spots.   

Thank you to all of the students that have already signed up for the club and stay tuned for more information 

on future events.   

NEXT MEETING:  
WEDNESDAY OCTOBER 2, 2019 
ROOM 202 
7:45 AM 

FIRST OUTING: 
SUNDAY OCTOBER 6, 2019 
CHESTNUT RIDGE TRAIL 
1:30 PM 

The Black Swan staff is currently selling our overstock inventory of old yearbooks 
as a fundraiser to support this year's book and our staff trip to the Columbia 
Press Association Journalism Workshop in New York City.  
We have many copies of recent years' books and even have some extra copies 
dating back to the 1930s. 2017-2019 books are being sold for $75 each. All books 
prior to those dates will be sold for $50. 
Contact Christie Acker at the school if you are interested in purchasing an old 
yearbook. cacker@rcps.us 
 
 



Congratulations to our marching band! 

Our “Marching Terriers” competed in the Celtic Classic over the weekend where they received a Superior rating. 

They brought home awards for 2nd place Music, and General Effect. 1st place Drum Major and Color Guard.  

A special congratulations goes out to our marching bands color guard who received 1st place over all 21 other 

competing high schools. 

Picture retakes will be Oct 8th.  
 
Any students wishing to have their picture retaken should return their proofs or 
photo packages to the photographer. If the student was absent on the original 
picture days, they should pick up a picture form from their English teacher or the 
front office before Oct 8th.  
 
Time is running out for seniors to get their formal portrait taken at the Prestige 
studio for the yearbook and graduation slide show. The studio only takes ap-
pointments through early November. There is no charge to have the picture tak-
en. Prestige will be at the school on Dec 12 to take the portraits if students did 
not make an appointment. However, that will be the last opportunity to get your 
senior’s picture into the yearbook. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjDwM-Fl_nkAhXnc98KHdJeDngQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipartportal.com%2Fschool-photographer-clipart-2%2F&psig=AOvVaw1ly1Csq7Q0s7MUburqn7CY&ust=1569954661533808


Attendance Procedures 
*Refer to RCPS policy for Excused Absences and Tardies 

To notify the school of an absence, you may call 562-3700 ext. 24008 and leave a voice 
message with the students name, grade and reason for absence.  PLEASE NOTE THAT 
THE PHONE CALL DOES NOT EXCUSE THE ABSENCE! The call lets us know you are 
aware of your child’s absence and prevents us from calling you.  A written acceptable ex-
cuse (in compliance with RCPS policy) must be submitted to the attendance office when the 
student returns to school.  You may also email the attendance office at wbhsattend-
ance@rcps.us 

 

CHECK OUT PROCEDURES 

Please note that students cannot be checked out of school per a phone call.  In order to 
check your student out, you must use one of the following options: 

1)  Send a written note to the school with the student that indicates the student name, reason 
for check out and the time to be dismissed along with the parent/guardian’s contact number 
and signature.  The note should be turned in to the attendance office when the student ar-
rives at school.  At that time, a check out pass will be issued that allows the student to leave 
at the designated time.  

2) Send an email to wbhsattendance@rcps.us that includes the information in bullet #1. 

3) Send a fax to 540-890-7568 that includes the information in bullet #1. 

4) An authorized emergency contact may come to the school with a PHOTO ID and sign 
the student out at the attendance window.  Only persons listed on the student’s emergency 
card will be allowed to sign the student out. 

 

COLLEGE VISITS/OUT OF TOWN TRIPS 

A minimum of two days prior written notice must be submitted to the attendance office for 
college visits or out of town trips to be considered excused.  Once submitted, the student 
will be issued a Prior Notice Form that must be signed by all teachers and returned to the 
attendance office prior to the absence.  Failure to follow these procedures will result in the 
absence(s) being unexcused. 



Referral 
Students in kindergarten through twelfth grade can be referred for screening for the gifted program from August through 
September and January through February of each school year. Students can be directly referred by any interested individual, 
including parents, guardians, teachers, administrators, or community members. To request a referral packet, contact the 
guidance counselor at the student's school or the gifted office at 562-3900, ext. 10222. 
 
In order to assure that no student is excluded from screening based on gender, cultural diversity, socioeconomic status, 
learning exceptionality or other factors, teachers are required to observe their students during the first nine weeks of the 
school year. From the onset of school through the second week of October teachers make focused observations in the class-
room. 
 
Students in grades K - 1 are evaluated for the gifted program through the use of a "profile" that includes ability test data, 
rating scales, and portfolio materials. Students in grades 2 - 12 are evaluated for the gifted program using achievement and 
ability test data, grades, and rating scales. 
 
Any students who either have transferred into the Roanoke County Public Schools after the regular screening process has 
begun, or have transferred from another gifted program, are eligible for screening upon their entrance to the school system. 
 
Identification 
Several types of data are collected by the school guidance counselor and the gifted specialist in order to evaluate students for 
the gifted program. Types of data may include, but are not limited to: 
 

 Nationally-normed standardized achievement test scores 

 Nationally-normed standardized ability test scores 

 Grades 

 Parent-completed rating scales 

 Teacher-completed rating scales 

 Observational check lists 

 Portfolio products 

 Performance-based assessment products 

 All data is compiled by the division Gifted Screening Coordinator and decisions regarding placement are 
made by a division Gifted Screening Committee. Decisions regarding gifted placement may be appealed. 

 
No single criterion can be used to include or exclude a student from access to the gifted program. 

 
Visual Art Aptitude 
Referral 
Students in grades two through eight can be referred for screening for the gifted art program from February to March of 
each school year. Students can be directly referred by parents, classroom teachers, art teachers or community members. Re-
ferral forms are distributed to the schools in February of each year. 
 
Identification 
Several types of data are collected by the gifted specialist in order to evaluate students for the gifted program. Types of data 
may include, but are not limited to: 

 Performance-based assessment products 
 
Recommendations 
All data is compiled by the division Gifted Art Screening Coordinator and decisions regarding placement are made by a 
division Gifted Art Screening Committee. Decisions regarding gifted art placement may be appealed. 
 
For a more complete understanding of the gifted referral and identification process for the Roanoke County Public Schools, 
please contact Richard Moon, Art Coordinator, at 562-3900, ext. 10322. 

GIFTED STUDENT IDENTIFICATION PROCESS 



The Jostens Graduation, and Class Ring 
representatives will be here this Friday, 
Oct. 4th, during all lunches in the main 
lobby. This will be the last in-school order 
day for Class rings, and Graduation or-
ders. All seniors need to place an order 
for their Cap & Gowns. The Gift with 
purchase “Adidas Backpack” is still availa-

ble for Class ring orders,  This is the last in-school order day. 

 Juniors, & Seniors can also place class ring orders.  The deposit requested is $75.00 for Graduation and 
class rings. No money is needed to place a cap and gown order.  

Thank You, 

Jeff Leach 

Seniors: 
To schedule your Senior portrait for the yearbook, please call:  Lifetouch studio @ 389-9155 

Lifetouch studio is open Tuesday—Saturday.  The basic portrait includes a formal picture in a tuxe-
do/drape and a casual picture,  free of charge.  Any additional pictures taken will  involve a  fee.  To 
schedule an appointment, you can call them at 389-9155 or schedule an appointment through 
www.prestigeportraits.com/Roanoke.    Time is running out to get your formal portrait taken at the 
Prestige studio for the yearbook and graduation slide show.  The studio only takes appointments 
through early November.  There is no charge.  Prestige will be at the school on Dec. 12th to take your 
picture if you did not make an appointment.  However, that will be the last opportunity to get into the 
yearbook. 



 

 

 

  William Byrd Players present 

 

Roald Dahl’s  

 

Willy Wonka Jr.  
Words and Music by Leslie Bricusse and Anthony Newley 

Adapted for the Stage by Leslie Bricusse and Timothy A McDonald 

Based on the Book Charlie and the Chocolate Factory By Roald Dahl 

 

 
 

October 3,4,5 at 7 pm 

October 6 at 2:30 pm 

 

$5.00 Students and Senior Citizens (65+) 

$7.00 Adults 

WBHS Auditorium 
 

Presented through special arrangement by Music Theatre International 



WE LOVE OUR TERRIERS…………… 

2019-2020 FOOTBALL THEMES 

Bassett—September 13th—Dog Pound Shirt Night 

Pulaski—September 20—White Out Night 

Patrick Henry—September 27—Black Out Night 

Lord Botetourt—October 11—USA (Red, white and blue) Night 

William Fleming—October 18—Byrd Colors Night 

Northside—October 25—Prep Night 

Staunton River—November 1—Superhero night 

Franklin County—November 8—Camo Night 



VWCC Dual Enrollment  

Tuition Cost for 2019-20 School Year 
William Byrd High School bookkeeper will collect tuition for Dual Enrollment (DE) courses.  Payments were due by 
September 13, 2019.  The cost this year is $53.26 per credit hour.  Payments made at WBHS must be cash or checks 
(made out to William Byrd High School).  Payments with debit/credit cards may be made on-line at:  myschool-
bucks.com prior to the deadline. 

The following courses will be offered for Dual Enrollment credit at William Byrd High School for 2019-20 school 
year:   

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Regional Academy students contact VWCC for credit hours, cost, and payment. 
Burton DE students need to contact Burton for credit hours, cost, and payment.  
**** Students must notify the counseling office if they wish to drop a Dual Enrollment course.     
Academic Calendar the last day to drop a class without a grade penalty is October 30, 2019.   
Per VWCC Tuition will not be reimbursed after the drop date.**** 

Class VWCC Class VW Credit 
Hours 

TOTAL DUE Fall Semester/ 
Spring Semes-
ter or Yearlong 

DE English 11 ENG 111/112 6 Credit Hours $319.56 Fall/Spring 

DE English 12 ENG 243/244 6 Credit Hours $319.56 Fall/Spring 

DE Government PLS 211/212 6 Credit Hours $319.56 Fall/Spring 

DE US History HIS 121/122 6 Credit Hours $319.56 Fall Spring 

DE Pre-calculus MTH 167 5 Credit Hours $266.30 Yearlong 

DE Calculus AB MTH 263 4 Credit Hours $213.04 Yearlong 

DE Calculus BC MH 264 4 Credit Hours $213.04 Yearlong 

DE Biology BIO 101/102 8 Credit Hours $426.08 Fall/Spring 

THE MATH POUND—Sponsors:  Mrs. Dishman,  ddishman@rcps.us; Mrs. Mays, smays@rcps.us. 

William Byrd High School has  a club for students who excel at mathematics 
and have a passion for helping others. These students assist their classmates 
in math before, after, and/or during school. Not only is this  a great oppor-
tunity to help others, but a great chance to remediate material for the SAT.  It 
will  look great on a college application! Students who are interested will 
need to see your math teacher further information.  

"Help others achieve their dreams and you will achieve yours." - David Green 

Students…. 

Are you struggling in your math class?  The Math Pound is here to help.  The sponsors will match you with 
another student to get you the help needed to be successful in your math class.  Students or parents may    
contact the math teacher  to get you introduced to a partner.  

If you have further questions, contact Mrs. Dishman or Mrs. Mays by way of email, Mrs. Dishman, ddish-

man@rcps.us, Mrs. Mays, smays@rcps.us or by phone, 890-3090.  



 

 BCAT FBLA 
PROJECT ASK 
GIFT CARD DRIVE 
 

  

  

 

Every year the BCAT FBLA accepts gift card dona-

tions for Project ASK. Project ASK is a charitable or-

ganization dedicated to helping to make life better 

for local children with cancer.  

Collection Dates:  

Gift cards can be given to any member of 

Burton’s FBLA or turned into the office. 

They will then be turned in to our Regional 

Representative on Friday, October 4th.  

Did you know that 325+ children are diagnosed with 
cancer each year in Virginia?  

We need your help in making sure that these kids 

have a great Christmas this year! The gift cards you 

donate will be placed in a hand-made stocking and 

handed out to teenagers staying in hospitals across 

the commonwealth. Please make sure the gift card 

purchased can be used for something tangible, 

(Target, Walmart, Amazon, etc..). Food and drink 

gift cards are discouraged because many of these 

children aren’t able to visit the restaurants.  

 





William Byrd Terriers Football – 2019 

Head Coach:  Brad Lutz 
 

* 

 Day Date Opponent Site Time 

Friday August 16 Jefferson Forest 
Scrimmage 

Home 6:00 

Friday August 23 Salem  

Benefit game 

Away 7:00 

Friday August 30 Cave Spring Home 7:00 

Friday September 6 Hidden Valley 

(Rec Night) 

Home 7:00 

Friday September 13 Bassett Away 7:00 

Friday September 20 Pulaski  

Homecoming 

Home 7:00 

Friday September 27 Patrick Henry Away 7:00 

Friday October 4  Open     

Friday October 11 Lord Botetourt 

Police/F&R  

Appreciation Night 

Home 7:00 

Friday October 18 William Fleming Away 7:00 

Friday October 25 Northside Away 7:00 

Friday November 1 Staunton River 

(Senior Night and   
Soldier Tribute Game) 

Home 7:00 

Friday November 8 Franklin County Away 7:00 



William Byrd Volleyball 2019 

 
 

Head Coach:  Allison Thornton 

Head JV Coach:  Molly Cox 

**Blue Ridge District Matches are 5:30 start** 

JV/Varsity Ticket Prices:  $5:00 

 

Day Date Opponent Site Time 

Saturday August10 Rockbridge - Jamboree  
Varsity 

Away 9 am 

Saturday August 17 Rockbridge Jamboree JV Away 9 am 

Wednesday August 21 E.C. Glass Scrimmage Away 5:00/6:45 

Monday August 26 Bassett Away 5:30/7:00 

Tuesday August 27 Hidden Valley Away 5:30/7:00 

Thursday August 29 Franklin County Home 5:30/7:00 

Tuesday September 3 Hidden Valley Away 5:30/7:00 

Thursday September 5 Glenvar Home 5:30/7:00 

Tuesday September 10 Cave Spring Away 5:30/7:00 
Thursday September 12 Staunton River Home 5:30/7:00 
Monday September 16 Glenvar Away 5:30/7:00 
Tuesday September 17 Lord Botetourt Home 5:30/7:00 
Thursday September 19 William Fleming Away 5:30/7:00 
Monday September 23 Bassett Home 5:30/7:00 
Tuesday September 24 Northside Away 5:30/7:00 
Thursday September 26 Salem Home 5:30/7:00 
Tuesday October 1 Franklin County Away 5:30/7:00 
Thursday October 3 Lord Botetourt Away 5:30/7:00 
Monday October 7 Salem Away 5:30/7:00 
Tuesday October 8 William Fleming Home 5:30/7:00 
Thursday October 10 Northside Home 5:30/7:00 
Tuesday October 15 Staunton River Away 5:30/7:00 
Thursday October 17 Franklin County Home 5:30/7:00 
 Oct 22,24,29 BRD Tournament   
  Region   
  State   



William Byrd Terriers Cross Country 2019  

 
Head Coach:  Eric Royal       

DAY DATE OPPONENT SITE TIME 

WEDNESDAY AUG. 21 2 MILE RELAY WITH P.H.  PATRICK HENRY 5:00 

THURSDAY AUG 29 BENGAL CLASS AT THE RIVER SMITH RIVER SOCCER 
COMPLEX 

4:00 

TUESDAY SEPT. 3 BYRD 400 WBHS 3:45 

SATURDAY SEPT. 7 KNIGHTS CROSSING GREEN HILL 9:00 

SATURDAY SEPT. 14 CLASH W/TITANS HIDDEN VALLEY 9:00 

FRI./SAT SEPT. 20 HOMECOMING. WBHS TBA 

WEDNESDAY OCTOBER 16 METRO BLACKSBURG 4:45/5:15 

WEDNESDAY OCT. 23 BRD FRANKLIN COUNTY B: 

MONDAY OCT.  REGION ABINGDON B: 

FRIDAY NOVEMBER 1 SENIOR NIGHT WBHS 6:30 

FRI/SAT NOV.15-16 STATE BLACKSBURG G: 

FRI/SAT NOV STATE  G: 

9/14 Brookville 

9/28 Battle @ Byrd 

10/2 Fort Defiance 

10/12 Deep Run High 

10/15 Franklin Co.— 
BRD Tournament 

11/2 Northside—Regions 

11/9 VCU—State 

COMPETITION CHEER 


